[bookmark: _GoBack]On behalf of Allen Community College’s athletic trainers, administrators, and staff in our Athletic Training Department, we want to thank you for entrusting the health and well-being of your son or daughter to us.
 
The Allen Community College Athletic Training Department recently acquired an electronic medical record program through Vivature called NEXTT.  The NEXTT program will allow us to track injuries, generate reports, maintain compliance, and increase our staff’s ability to care for your student-athlete quickly and efficiently. NEXTT also provides the Allen Community College Athletic Training Department another function--medical billing for the services provided to our student-athletes in the athletic training room.  In order to offset rising healthcare costs, Allen Community College Athletic Training will begin billing primary insurance carriers for physician-prescribed services rendered in our facilities.  This will facilitate a continuation of improving healthcare services without putting the financial burden on you or your student-athlete. 
 
Please note that NO DIRECT EXTRA COST will be assessed to our student-athletes, parents, and/or guardians for services provided within our facilities. In essence, we are only collecting money that the primary insurance would normally pay to a medical provider for services rendered (Doctor Office, Physical Therapist, etc).  As a result, this will help supplement our athletics budget and allow the Allen Community College Athletic Training Department to provide better support for student-athletes, therefore improving the student-athlete experience.
 
Similar to previous years, any medical bills that result from services provided outside of the Allen Community College Athletic Training Room (Doctor Referrals, Chiropractic Referrals, etc) will first be sent through primary insurance and secondly sent through Allen Community College’s secondary insurance.  This includes, but is not limited to, surgical procedures, dental visits, chiropractic visits, etc. Self-referrals (including parent referrals), referrals for non-athletic injuries, and referrals not authorized by the Athletic Training Staff are the sole responsibility of the athlete.
Here are a few things you may experience regarding your insurance: You may receive an Explanation of Benefits (EOB) from your insurance company for services provided by the Allen Community College Athletic Training Department.  THIS IS NOT A BILL.  Please send the EOB to Frankie Chapman via email at chapman@allencc.edu or fax 620-365-3284 or send it to Shane Venteicher via email at venteicher@allencc.edu or fax to 620-365-3284. You may see your deductible erode, as the services we charge for will cover some of your deductible.  

We are taking every consideration we can while implementing this new system; however, if any unforeseen issues arise or you have any concerns, we will be more than willing to address them immediately. Please do not hesitate to contact our Athletic Director or Athletic Trainer.
 
Again, thank you for entrusting your student-athlete’s health and safety to our care.  We look forward to this opportunity to provide even greater support and enhance each student-athlete’s experience at Allen Community College!
